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Message from Victoria 

Thank you to all our volunteers for continuing to grow Guiding in 

our county, and offering more and more opportunities to our 

young members this year.  I wish you all a happy, relaxing and 

joyful holiday time with your families and friends. 

 

Victoria Ling-White 

County Commissioner 
 
email:  victoriahecc@outlook.com 

 

 

 

Young Leader Advisor 
We are looking for a Young Leader Advisor who 

will be responsible for inspiring, advising and 

supporting our Young Leaders within the 

county.  If you are interested in this role, please 

contact Victoria for further details. 
 
Email: victoriahecc@outlook.com 

New Region Grants 
Region have launched two new grants; Cost of 

Living Support Grant and Volunteer Welcome 

Grant.  Details of both these and other grants are 

available on the Region website:  Grants & 

Funding - Girlguiding South West England Main 

Site 

 

1st Response Training 
Further dates have been confirmed for 1st Response training for 2023 as follows:  
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https://girlguidingsouthwest.org.uk/member-information/grants-funding


 

 

Saturday 11th February 

Modules 1, 2 & 3 (full day training)  

Venue & times to be confirmed  

 

Wednesday 15th March 

Module 1  

Venue & times to be confirmed  

 

To book a place, please complete and return booking form to hantseastadm@outlook.com 

1st Response Booking Form  

 

 

 

Annual Subscriptions for 2023 
Following our budget meeting in October, we 

have reviewed the County share for the Annual 

Subscription in 2023.  With the cost of living 

increasing along with the cost of utilities, we 

have taken a good look at the budget for 2023/4 

and have decided to decrease the County share 

by £1, to £5.50 per head, for this year only. 
 
This does not seem much but with a potential 

3,500 members, the reduction to the County is 

not small, but we will meet any shortfall from the 

County reserves. 

 

The Annual Subscription is made up of:  National 

levy - £28.00, Regional levy - £10.50, County 

levy - £5.50, totalling £44 plus any 

Divisional/District share.  

 

Caroline Rogers 

Chair of Finance 

End of Year Accounts 
Please be aware there is a new Reviewers Check 

Sheet for when you have your unit accounts 

reviewed at the end of your accounting year.  All 

units should be using this review sheet and a 

signed copy of this check sheet should be sent 

with your unit accounts to your Commissioner. 
 
Here is the link to the Reviewers Check 

Sheet:  Independent-Reviewers-Checklist.pdf 

 

If you have been using the Guiding Accounts 

Package, please note you should be using the 

2019 version - this one has the column for online 

payments and the updated bank reconciliation 

sheet.  You can find more information along with 

the Guiding Accounts Package here:  Unit-

Finances/End-of-Year-Reviews/  

 

Caroline Rogers 

Chair of Finance 

 

 

Expenses Claims 
A reminder for anyone (Advisers, Coordinators etc) who has incurred any expenses [county] and has yet 

to claim, please ensure you complete and send in your forms no later than Sunday 18th December 

2022.  Click on the button below to access the updated form. 

County Expenses Claim Form  
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To apply please complete this form:  

Hampshire_East_International_Opportunities_Day - Application_Form 
 

or for more information please contact:  

Sarah Woodman, County International Adviser, hantseastIA@outlook.com 
 

Click HERE to download the flyer  

Click HERE to download information on 'What is INTOPs' 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeaXys47xV43YFuIMcJdOlqnTCG0NXQtClMwR5WaBtppuO9ZQ/viewform
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https://mcusercontent.com/28f4fba0f7b0d273675fe1dc6/files/f9541c4e-5866-9d55-bc4f-33a93568a035/What_is_INTOPS.docx


 

 

Long Service Awards 

Congratulations to the following Leaders and Unit Helpers on gaining their long service awards: 

 

SW Region - 1 Year Award 

Debs Williams - Horndean 

Karen Flewin - Gosport South 

Kylie Earl - Portsmouth South 

Luke Fulton - Fareham 

Sam Burns - Portsmouth North 

Shelley Harding - Fareham 

 

SW Region - 3 Year Award 

Beth Devine - Havant 

Jenny Benton - Meon Valley 

Jo Treacher - Gosport South 

Zoe Wild - Portsmouth South 

 

5 Year Service Award 

Harriett Withey - Gosport South 

 

10 Year Service Award 

Abiee Harris - County 

Mandy Moore - Gosport North 

 

Leadership Qualification  

Congratulations to the following leaders on gaining their Leadership Qualification:  

Alisha Mathers [modules 1-3 Guides] - Portsmouth South  

Becky Pynigar [module 4] - Meon Valley 

Beth Devine [modules 1-4 Guides] - Havant 

Georgia Clark [module 1 Rainbows] - Petersfield 

Jess Hill [module 1 Rangers] - Petersfield 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
2023 
11 Feb - 1st Response Modules 1, 2 & 3 

15 Mar - 1st Response Module 1 

 



 

  

 

 

  Come and join us on Facebook! 

Keep up with the latest news from 

Girlguiding Hampshire East 

 

 

You are receiving this email because you are a leader of Girlguiding Hampshire East and it contains information 

relevant to your role. 
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